HAWTHORN VILLAGE HOA BOARD MEETING
Meeting Date: 03/15/2021 Via Zoom
Present: Richard Howell, Shevi Beketic, Allyson Collins, Nancy Parrott, Michael Biddinger, Amanda O’Daniel, Meagan Smith

Homeowners: Bill Deupree and Linda Schoenhals 

Next meeting: April 20,2021 @ 6pm Via Zoom

Call to Order @ 6:12 pm

Approval of Previous meeting Minutes: 02/05/2021 Minutes Approved. 

Financial Report: 

· After discussion, financials will be posted to the website, starting with December 31,2021. The balance sheet and income statement ONLY. Budget and annual minutes will post once approved. 

· The financial report was given by Michael Biddinger. Richard made a motion to approve then and Nancy seconded the motion. Voted and Approved.
Annual Meeting:

· Discussion regarding an in-person or Zoom Annual meeting was held. If meeting is done by Zoom someone needs to be in charge of computer. It was tentatively decided to investigate a meeting by proxy. Michael offered to prepare a draft of the meeting’s notice. 

· Draft letter will solicit for additional Board Members. Bios will be requested from potential Board Members. 

· Annual Meeting is set tentatively for May 18, 2021 at 6pm. Voted and Approved. 

New Business:

· Board Members asked for Bill Deupree to be reimbursed for $170 for irrigation repair he paid for out of pocket. Unanimously Approved. 

· Insurance claim was brought to the table, regarding the extreme weather landscape damage. Insurance will cover up to $10,000 with a $1,000 deductible. The decision to file a claim will be made once the damage can be assessed later this spring. 

· Due to the conflict with the date of the HOA’s Board Meetings and the Village’s City Meetings, a motion was made by Richard to be moved to the regularly scheduled Board Meeting to the 3rd Tuesday of the month at 6pm. Motion Approved. 

Homeowner Questions: 

· Pre-emergent on Hawthorn Dr. needs to be inspected and decision made about if this has been done and if any action needs to be taken. 

· Where do Homeowners get meeting information. Email will be sent out to advise Homeowners they can go to the HOA website to get information. 

· What is the small building at the entrance for, can it be used for storage? Board Members answered that it is being used to store decorations for the holidays. 

· Brush pile at the end of Hawthorn Dr. is being cleared. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Meagan Smith, Property Manager at Michael Biddinger Real Estate
